
 

 
May 23rd, 2025 

 
 

 
The Honorable Tom Cole       The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman         Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations      Committee on Appropriations  

H-305, the Capitol        1036 Longworth HOB  

Washington, D.C. 20515       Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for Avondale Dunaire Soccer Field in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for 

this project is DeKalb County GA Department of Recreation, Parks and Cultural Affairs, located at 1300 

Commerce Drive Decatur, GA 30030. 

 

The funding would be used for the construction of a tournament soccer field at Avondale Dunaire Park which is 

located in Unincorporated DeKalb County, GA.. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it 

will transform an abandoned property and convert it into an investment that will give back to the community for 

years to come. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C. 

5305(a)(4). 

 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Member of Congress 


